


CERTIFIED COPIES OF THE DEATH CERTIFICATE
Certified copies of the death certificate are available through Kramer-Grau Funeral Homes & Crematory or the Register of Deeds in the county in which the death occurred.  Our office can assist you in obtaining certified copies of the death certificate regardless of the state in which the death occurred. 
A certified copy of the death certificate is available only after the funeral director and the doctor have signed it.  This process usually takes a few days for local deaths to a week or more for out of state deaths. 
Photostatic or copy machine copies are usually not valid for legal situations, and may in fact be illegal.  
The State of Wisconsin charges $20.00 for the first certificate and $3.00 for each additional every time an order is placed.  The State of Iowa charges $15.00 for each certified copy.  We are not attorneys so we do not always have the legal answers to your questions, but we will assist you or direct you to the proper solution.
SOME USES FOR CERTIFIED COPIES OF A DEATH CERTIFICATE
Transfer of real property
Life Insurance Claims
Union or Fraternal Benefits
Transfer of automobiles, boats, campers, etc.
Transfer of Investment Documents (Stocks, bonds, certificate of deposits, etc.)
Transfer of Bank Accounts
Entry to Safety Deposit Boxes
Filing Federal, State or Local Tax Returns
Veteran's Administration Benefits
For Insured Loans or Credit Cards
Mortgage Insurance
Credit Cards, Cell Phones, & Utility Companies may also require proof of death
